
 

 

 

 

Date: October 11, 2017 
By: Dan Fredricks, P.E. – Land & Resource Engineering LRE) 
Re: Borculo Drain Project – Construction Notice  
 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
We would like to inform you that the Ottawa County Water Resources Commissioner 
will commence construction of the petitioned Borculo Drain Project during the week of 
October 15, 2017.  The project includes construction of an extension to the Borculo 
Drain from Blair Street, southeast approximately 2,000 feet.  In addition, improvements 
to the Drain along 96th Avenue from Blair Street, north approximately 900 feet will be 
performed as part of the project.  
 
The construction contractor, Quantum Construction Company, will begin by installing 
storm sewer at the intersection of Blair Street and 96th Avenue.  This work will be 
scheduled around the Borculo Christian School closure dates of October 19 and 20, 
2017.  There will be a temporary closure of Blair Street during this time.  Access to the 
school will be maintained via the north entrance off of 96th Avenue.   
 
Tree clearing activities, open channel excavation, and culvert replacements will occur 
during October and November 2017.  There will be temporary shoulder closures along 
96th Avenue and Blair Street during culvert replacements.  We will notify individual 
property owners prior to replacing driveway culverts.  Our goal is to complete the project 
by January 2018.  If necessary, final restoration measures, including establishment of 
vegetation (grass), will be conducted in the spring of 2018.         
 
We appreciate your cooperation and patience during the upcoming project.  Should you 
have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact our office at 616-301-7888. 
 
Sincerely,  
Land & Resource Engineering, Inc. 
 
Daniel J. Fredricks, P.  
Dan Fredricks, P.E. 
Project Manager 
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